Present: Leslie MacNeil, chairman, John Jones, Katherine M. Ring. Selectmen met at 7:30 to sign checks, letters and building permit for Tim Denmison, one for Eric Tenney is to be denied and articles citing reason listed. *

It was agreed that in future when permits are denied the filing fee will not be returned.

Since this meeting was a last minute decision, it was agreed to meet on July 5th after the holiday. This will allow time for changes in schedules.

J. Jones and K. Ring will talk over when it will be best to work with the assessor and learn how the assessments are arrived at. In order for the secretary to be present it will be best to work when the office is closed. Friday afternoon or one afternoon the office will be closed to allow time without interruption.

Brian Brown, police chief gave a weekly report. Many domestic problems over the past week.

K. Ring spoke of the growing problem of not only the town poor but several cases of people from out-of-state going through the town and applying for aid. One this past week will have cost the Town at least \$70 plus legal costs.

Howard Humphrey complained of not having received a scholarship grant for his daughter. He was angry and told the selectmen he quit all Town activities because of this. Selectmen said they are not the ones he should speak to. K. Ring was one of the committee for scholarships, but the selectmen are not in charge of this rather the trustees are. He was given the names of the other committee members to contact.

Minutes of last weeks minutes were accepted.

K. Ring was to ask Lloyd if any word has been received in regard to the sub-divison of the Lemire property. She will also check with Mrs Reilly to find out if there is to be a retail store on her property.

More land is being cleared by John Grants'. It looks as if the Elm Ave. Bridge will be done in either 84 or 85.

*K. Ring refrained from the vote on the Tenney building permit.